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On August 10, the Department of Education (DOE) announced a proposal to rescind
gainful employment regulations. This is part of the on-going initiative by the Trump
administration to review existing federal requirements with the goal of reducing
regulation across all types of industries. As outlined in 34 CFR part 668, subpart
Q, regulations require that educational programs lead to a degree at a nonprofit or
public institution, or prepare students for gainful employment in a recognized
occupation, in order to be eligible for Title IV funds. As such, all programs
offered by for-profit institutions must prepare students for gainful employment,
supported by records of the ratio of loan debt-to-earnings of alumni, in order for
enrolled students to be eligible to receive Title IV funds. These rules were enacted
under the Obama administration in response to concerns that students were not
attaining meaningful employment upon graduation. Nonprofit and public institutions
don’t have to overcome this hurdle, which has provided a competitive advantage.

If gainful employment regulations are rescinded, Title IV funds would become more
readily available to prospective students of for-profit programs, thus removing the
existing advantage for not for-profit and public institutions.  The change may also
spark increased competition for students amongst all institutions of higher
learning. The DOE believes that “data such as debt levels, expected earnings after
graduation, completion rates, program costs, accreditation and consistency with
licensure requirements is important to consumers, but not just those students who
are considering enrolling in a gainful employment program.” As such, the DOE is
considering implementing regulation that requires each program, regardless of tax
status, to disclose this information on it’s website to allow prospective students
to evaluate all programs on a level playing field.

You’ve heard our thoughts… We’d like to hear yours

The Schneider Downs Our Thoughts On blog exists to create a dialogue on issues that are
important to organizations and individuals. While we enjoy sharing our ideas and insights, we’re
especially interested in what you may have to say. If you have a question or a comment about
this article – or any article from the Our Thoughts On blog – we hope you’ll share it with us.
After all, a dialogue is an exchange of ideas, and we’d like to hear from you. Email us at
contactSD@schneiderdowns.com.

Material discussed is meant for informational purposes only, and it is not to be construed as
investment, tax, or legal advice. Please note that individual situations can vary. Therefore,
this information should be relied upon when coordinated with individual professional advice.
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